
September 13, 2012 
 
Norval Quarry Proposal Stakeholder Update #18 
Brampton Brick Limited, Application for a Category 2 Licence under the Aggregate Resources Act 

Dear Stakeholders,  

The City has received Brampton Brick’s Notice of Objector Response and has 20 days to respond to the 
applicant and the Ministry of Natural Resources (MNR).  The 20-day period ends on October 1, 2012.  
The response sets out 10 issues that are intended to demonstrate how Brampton Brick will resolve 
objections.  Staff will be reporting on this matter to the City Council meeting of September 26, 2012. 

Brampton Brick is required to complete the Aggregate Resources Act (ARA) Licence process within two 
years of submitting an application to MNR or the application is deemed to be withdrawn.  The two-year 
period ends on November 4, 2012. 

Before the conclusion of the two-year period, Brampton Brick must submit the complete documentation of 
notices, consultation, attempts to resolve objections, letters from the objectors, and withdrawal letters to 
the MNR or their licence application will be deemed withdrawn.  

If you have received Brampton Brick’s Notice of Objector Response, you should be aware of the 
following: 
 
• Objectors may accept the proposal and accordingly withdraw their objection(s) in writing, or, may 

reiterate in writing that their concerns have not been addressed and that they wish to continue with 
their objection(s) as they stand. 

• If the recommendations are not delivered in person or by registered mail to Brampton Brick and on or 
before the 20-day deadline of October 1, 2012 as outlined in the Final 20-Day Notice Letter from 
Brampton Brick, it will be deemed that the Objector no longer has an objection.  Email responses will 
not be accepted. 

 
Contact information for Brampton Brick and MNR is as follows: 

                 
Brampton Brick Limited                Ministry of Natural Resources                                    
225 Wanless Drive                           Aurora District Office 
Brampton, ON                                  50 Bloomington Road West 
L7A 1E9                                           Aurora, ON  

     L4G 3G8 
 

After all of the documentation is submitted to the MNR within the two-year period, the MNR has 30 days 
to either:  
 Recommend that the Minister of Natural Resources issue or refuse to issue an Aggregate Licence; 

or, 
 Refer both the rezoning and licence applications to the Ontario Municipal Board (OMB). 

For more information on the Norval Quarry proposal, please contact David Waters, Manager, Land Use 
Policy at 905-874-2074 or david.waters@brampton.ca  
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